
 

 
 

Environmental Protection Authority 

Prime House, 8 Davidson Terrace Joondalup, Western Australia 6027 
Postal Address: Locked Bag 10, Joondalup DC, Western Australia 6919 

Telephone: (08) 6364 7000  |  Facsimile: (08) 6364 7001  |  Email: info.epa@dwer.wa.gov.au 
www.epa.wa.gov.au  

 

 
 

Environmental Protection Act 1986 
 

Section 40A 
 

NOTICE OF DECISION TO TERMINATE THE ASSESSMENT (INQUIRY TO 
AMEND IMPLEMENTATION CONDITIONS)  

 
PERSON TO WHOM THIS NOTICE IS GIVEN: 

(a) The University of Western Australia (ABN: 37 882 817 280) 
35 Stirling Highway 
PERTH WA 6009 

 
(b) Minister for Environment, City of Nedlands, Western Australian Planning 

Commission 
 
PROPOSAL TO WHICH THIS NOTICE RELATES: 

Development and Conservation Proposal - Lot 4 Underwood Avenue, Shenton Park - 
Request to amend implementation conditions under section 46 of the Environmental 
Protection Act 1986. 
Assessment No. 2055 
 
Pursuant to section (s). 40A of the Environmental Protection Act 1986 (EP Act), the 
Environmental Protection Authority (EPA) has decided to terminate the assessment 
(the inquiry to amend implementation conditions) of the Proposal. This inquiry has 
not been completed. Subject to any future inquiry, and a statement published under 
s 45(8)(b) of the EP Act, this Notice has the effect stated below. 
 

EFFECT OF THIS NOTICE: 

1. The implementation conditions of Ministerial statement 835 have not been 
inquired into and have not been amended. 

 
 
CONTACT FOR THIS ASSESSMENT: 

Teresa Bryant, telephone 6364 6421, teresa.bryant@dwer.wa.gov.au. 
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APPEAL RIGHTS:  

There are no rights of appeal under the EP Act in respect of this decision. 
 
A response to this notice is not required. 
 
 
 
 
 
Ms Lee McIntosh 
DEPUTY CHAIR 
Delegate of the Environmental Protection Authority 
 
11 May 2023 
 
 


